Dear Pastors & Praying Friends,

This summer we had many activities with our young people. One of them was a small youth camp with our faithful youth. We again went to part of the island without electricity and ended up staying in a church family's home. We had many activities—hiking, snorkeling, and volleyball, but the greatest part of all was our devotions. After one morning devotion, Lise began talking with Megan about baptism. She was ready and wanted to start training to become a Sunday School teacher. The Sunday we returned from camp, she was baptized and is helping teach the children.

Marlyn, who received Christ at the beginning of the year, has been in and out of the hospital for some time. Because of the lack of equipment, the doctors here could never pinpoint the true problem. After a month with no results, they sent her to Pohnpei, the next main island, to see what was wrong. She was having issues with both kidneys and was referred to the Philippines. Once she arrived there, the doctors determined that she needed a new kidney. One of her cousins has left to see if he can be a donor, and we have not heard from them since. Please pray for her and her unsaved husband, McGyver.

Thank you for your prayers for Sepe. Everything has checked out, and she has been cleared medically. Sepe decided to stay for the birth of a grandchild, and we should see her back sometime this year. Also, prayers were answered for Leesen, who is back again and in full health. Because of our lack of available testing, it is quite scary going to the hospital in Kosrae. Emily's foot is now fully healed, and we truly appreciate your faithful prayers.

Another blessing that we have seen is the return of one of our families. Jeff and Berla left Kosrae over a year ago, looking for work. Jeff served in the army for over ten years and suffered some injuries, which continue to flare up. While in Guam, he was told that he could not work anymore and was given medical disability from the military. They have now moved back to Kosrae and are just getting resettled. Please pray for this family and Jeff's health.

It is amazing how time flies by, but we are coming to a point for us to come back to the States on furlough. Last time, we visited most of our supporting churches and plan on visiting as

many as possible this time too. We will be available June 2018 thru December 2018. If you would like us to come, please let me know through email, and we can schedule you (danielfetter5@hotmail.com). Thank you again for our continued support and prayers. We are so blessed to have a great group of churches and individual supporters.

Until He Comes,

Daniel, Megan, Emily, & Lauren Fetter

P.O. Box 697 Daniel, Megan, Emily & Lauren Kosrae, FM 96944 The Emily & Lauren danielfetter5@hotmail.com

Sent by: First Baptist Church 327 N. Main St. Evart, MI 49631

(231) 734-6172

Missionaries to Micronesia

Serving with WWNTBM P.O. Box 725, Kings Mountain, NC 28086, <u>www.wwntbm.com</u>